SELECTBOARD - August 10, 2017-8am

Attendance-John Ogden, Tom Dibble, Andrea Ogden, Chrystal Cleary, Hall Wilkins, Chuck Sweetman

- call to order 8:10am
- last meeting's Minutes approved unanimously
- Green Mountain Power permit to dig under Landgrove Hollow Road was approved and signed
- The Selectboard voted to ADOPT the Town Plan.
- Hearing/comments on Town Plan- Chuck Sweetman from the Planning Commission presented the case for printing and distributing to property owners copies of the new Town Plan. The Plan represents a great deal of work, contains valuable historic information as well as being an excellent resource of current information about Landgrove. The Plan will not be revised for another 7 years, so it remains a valid resource for time to come. The cost to print, bind, envelope and mail about 200 copies of the Plan will run close to \$2200. After some discussion, the SB members present voted to approve the printing and distribution of the Town Plan.
- Road signs: Natalie Emerson has called again to check in (8/3) John Ogden brings up that we need to know the specs of our street signs before we order, Tom Dibble says he will go measure them and report back. She discussion on how comprehensive to make this order of signs.
- The broken storm window on the town hall needs fixing. Chrystal Cleary will call the window guys we used previously to arrange that.
- White Pine Lodge Septic follow up- John will reach out to Margaret Munat for a current update.
- Tom Dibble notes that the culvert across from Gans' property on Hesseltine Rd is continually being blocked by beaver construction, which a beaver baffle will be able to solve. Tom will discuss with Steve and knows a guy in Grafton who has a good product called the Beaver Deceiver which he recommends to look into.

Meeting adjourned at 9:08 AM